
 

ACCEPTED JUNE 23, 2010 
 

CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

MARCH 11, 2010 PORTSMOUTH CITY HALL 6:00 P.M. 
 
Present: Chairperson Nancy Emerson; Vice Chairperson Dani Rooney; Bob Layton; 

Algene Bailey; Constance Carmody; Lynne Langley; Jean Pecunies 
Absent: William Thorpe (called) 
Staff: David Moore, Assistant Community Development Director 
 
 
Chairperson Emerson called the meeting to order and recognized the following 
individuals to discuss their application for the FY 2010-2011 Public Service Agency 
Grant Program. 
 

PHA Housing Development LTC, RSVP Bone Builders Exercise Program 
Judith Bunnell, Social Services Coordinator 
 
Families First of the Greater Seacoast, Parenting and Family Programs 
Helen Taft, Executive Director 
 
Families First Dental Center  
Helen Taft, Executive Director 
 
Area HomeCare & Family Services, Inc., Home Care Program 
Gordon McCollester, President/Chief Executive Officer 
 
Cross Roads House, Inc., Emergency & Transition Shelter Program 
Chris Sterndale, Executive Director 
 
Sexual Assault Support Services 
Kathy Beebe, Executive Director 

 
Chairperson Emerson adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
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